
April 18, 2025 
ADEKA CORPORATION 

Notice Regarding the Receipt of a Shareholder Proposal 

ADEKA CORPORATION (the “Company”) hereby announces that it has received a document 
dated April 17,2025 stating that the Companyʼs shareholder (the “Proposing Shareholder”) 
has made a proposal for the agenda (the “Shareholder Proposal”) for the 163rd Ordinary 
General Meeting of Shareholders scheduled to be held in June 2025, and hereby announces 
as follows. 
The Company will carefully consider and deliberate the details of the Shareholder Proposal 
and disclose the opinions of the Board of Directors promptly once determined. 

1. Proposing Shareholder
City Index Eleventh Co., Ltd.

2. Agenda proposed in Shareholder Proposal
Amendment to the Companyʼs articles of incorporation to establish a special committee
tasked with the holding policy for listed subsidiaries (currently, specifically, NIHON
NOHYAKU CO., LTD.)

■ Contacts
ADEKA CORPORATION
Publicity ＆ Administration group , Legal Affairs ＆ Publicity Department
E-mail: somu@adeka.co.jp


